County of Milwaukee

INTEROFFICE COMMUNICATION
DATE:
February 21, 2012
TO: 
Sup. Lee Holloway, Chairman, Milwaukee County Board of Supervisors


Sup. Peggy Romo West, Chairperson, Committee on Health and Human Needs

FROM:
Stephanie Sue Stein, Director, Department on Aging

RE:
Request for authorization to increase awards for three contracts with Goodwill Industries of Southeastern Wisconsin, Inc., and one contract with Transit Express, Inc., for services provided in 2011 under contracts originally authorized by the County Board under File No. 11-34 (a)(a)

I respectfully request that the attached resolution be scheduled for consideration by the Committee on Health and Human Needs at its meeting on March 7, 2012.

The attached resolution authorizes the Director, Department on Aging, to increase awards for three contracts with Goodwill Industries of Southeastern Wisconsin, Inc., and one contract with Transit Express, Inc., for services provided in 2011 under contracts originally authorized by the County Board under File No. 11-34 (a)(a).  The proposed changes are as follows:
1.
Increase by $14,296, from $1,382,945 to $1,397,241, the contract with Transit


Express, Inc., to provide Specialized Elderly Transportation Services; and

2.
Increase by $40,294, from $829,000 to $869,294, the contract with Goodwill


Industries of Southeastern Wisconsin, Inc., to provide Case Management and


Delivery Services for Home Delivered Meals; and

3.
Increase by $16,169, from $87,300 to $103,469, the contract with Goodwill


Industries of Southeastern Wisconsin, Inc., to provide Shopping and Errand

Services; and
4.
Increase by $7,626, from $240,000 to $247,626, the contract with Goodwill


Industries of Southeastern Wisconsin, Inc., to provide Nutrition Site Supervision


(Multiple Sites).
The Department awards funds to provider agencies based on the availability of federal, state, and local funds, allowable costs, recent usage by older persons of programs and services, anticipated changes in service demand, and other factors.  As with many contractual services, actual participation is a function of service availability, client needs, weather, and other factors that cannot be precisely known at the time contracts are awarded.  When additional funds become available, the Department seeks to use those funds to fully reimburse vendors for the services they provide.
February 21, 2012

Sup. Lee Holloway

Sup. Peggy Romo West

Page 2

The proposed increases in contract awards contained in the attached resolution will be funded from allocations in the Older Americans Act and the Specialized Transportation Assistance Program for Counties.
If you have any questions, please contact me at 2-6876.
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Stephanie Sue Stein, Director 

Milwaukee County Department on Aging

cc:
County Executive Chris Abele

Tia Torhorst

Jennifer Collins


Antionette Thomas-Bailey

Jonette Arms


Keith Garland

Mary Proctor Brown


Nubia Serrano

Gary Portenier


Pat Rogers
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